
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Medicare and MMP Provider Manuals Updated 
 

Please note that Molina Healthcare of Michigan’s Medicare and MMP Provider Manuals – available 
online in the Health Care Professionals section of molinahealthcare.com – have been updated to 
ensure compliance with Executive Order 14042 regarding COVID-19 Safety Protocols.  
 
The following Addendum to Provider Responsibilities has been added to the front of the Provider 
Manuals to comply with Executive Order 14042: 
 
Ensuring Adequate COVID-19 Safety Protocols for Federal Contractors for Subcontracts Over the 
Simplified Acquisition Threshold of $250,000 (a) Definition. As used in this clause “United States or 
its outlying areas” means: (1) The fifty States; (2) The District of Columbia; (3) The commonwealths 
of Puerto Rico and the Northern Mariana Islands; (4) The territories of American Samoa, Guam, and 
the United States Virgin Islands; and (5) The minor outlying islands of Baker Island, Howland Island, 
Jarvis Island, Johnston Atoll, Kingman Reef, Midway Islands, Navassa Island, Palmyra Atoll, and 
Wake Atoll. (b) Authority. This clause implements Executive Order 14042, Ensuring Adequate COVID 
Safety Protocols for Federal Contractors, dated September 9, 2021 (published in the Federal 
Register on September 14, 2021, 86 FR 50985). (c) Compliance. The Provider, a subcontractor, shall 
comply with all guidance, including guidance conveyed through Frequently Asked Questions, as 
amended during the performance of this Agreement, for contractor or subcontractor workplace 
locations published by the Safer Federal Workforce Task Force (Task Force Guidance) at 
https:/www.saferfederalworkforce.gov/contractors/. (d) Subcontracts. The Provider shall include 
the substance of this clause, including this paragraph (d), in subcontracts at any tier that exceed the 
simplified acquisition threshold, as defined in Federal Acquisition Regulation 2.101 on the date of 
subcontract award, and are for services, including construction, performed in whole or in part 
within the United States or its outlying areas.” 
 
If you have additional questions, please contact your Provider Service Representative directly or you 
can contact our Provider Services Department at 947-622-1230 or 947-218-0897 or via email at 
MHMProviderServicesMailbox@MolinaHealthcare.com. 

Thank you for serving Molina Members! 
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